Natural Sciences Council of Chairs Meeting
January 7th, 2013
1:00- 3:10 p.m., BI-104

1. Approval of minutes for November 19, 2012 – approved as distributed.
2. Informational Items

a. Announcement by chairs:

· Dr. Dixon: The 2nd Annual Student Research Symposium & 27th Annual CSUSB Student Research Competition is on February 27, 2013. Time: 9:00 am - 7:30 pm, in the Santos Manuel Student Union 
· Dr. Voigt: The upcoming Scherba lecture featuring Maria Klawe President of Harvey Mudd College will be on January 31, 2013 in the Santos Manuel Student Union. There will be a reception at 5:00pm. Dr. Klawe’s presentation will begin at 6:00pm.

b. Announcements from the administration:

· Absence Management: Phase I of the new absence management system has been implemented. Much of the change in this phase occurred at the college level.  A change that affects everyone is that leave and sick balances now need to be checked online rather than on the pay warrant.  The dean will keep the chairs informed about Phase II, a phase that will change the way absences are handled at the department level.
· Budget: We are still awaiting the chair portion of the summer 2012 monies; once we have this we will distribute the money to departments. Information about equipment monies is not yet available. The dean requested that each department create a budget breakdown of the roll-over funds from 2011-2012.  Roll-over funds can be viewed as available funds but this does not take into account that some or all of these amounts may be committed. The goal is to understand the extent to which these funds are committed. 
· Winter 2013 added classes: Please send information on the spreadsheet provided about winter 2013 added classes to the dean by January 28, 2013.
· Still on the agenda for AY 2012-2013: 180-unit cap, program level student learning outcomes assessment, and departmental RPT guidelines.
· Intellectual Property policy: Please send feedback on the proposed policy to the dean by January 22, 2013.
· Vital Technology Initiative: Applications are due on January 18, 2013. Open forums will be held on January 8, 9, and 10, 2013 to assist in the preparation of proposals.
· Sabbatical and Difference in Pay applications: due in the college office by January 14, 2013.
· Undergraduate Science Preparation for Elementary Teachers: Proposals are due March 1, 2013. Please let the dean know by January 11, 2013, if there is interest in submitting a proposal to this program.
· PDC questions: The dean summarized the responses she had received to questions posed by the chairs regarding the transition of PDC to a 4-year campus.  The dean will send out more complete answers.
3. Action Items: None
4. Discussion Items:  

a. Scheduling – Dr. Georgiou
· Winter 2013: January 28, 2013 is census.  Dr. Georgiou reminded chairs to complete assigning faculty for all of the courses.
· Spring 2013:  Priority registration for spring begins February 11, 2013.
· Summer 2013: January 14, 2013 is the last day for room assignments for summer 2013. The hard date for the printed summer schedule is February 1, 2013.
· Fall 2013: Schedule building begins February 11, 2013.  Use targets from this year as a basis on which to build the schedule.
b. Development update: Ms. Hunt reported that CNS has raised more than $1.7M.  She also reported that all of the DOD’s will soon be centrally located but will continue to be assigned to work with a college. 
c. RPT: The dean noted that she had completed the reviews of 11 tenured faculty members and 3 reviews of faculty members currently in their second year on the tenure-track.  She discussed some of her reactions to this process and solicited input regarding various parts of the process.
· The evaluations from departments were frequently more descriptive than evaluative.  This may be because the materials provided are more quantitative that qualitative. For example in the area of service the typical information given is a list of activities which provides a basis for judging quantity but no information on which to assess quality.
· The overall quality of the materials, particularly in some of those submitted by tenured faculty members was weak.  For example, the materials appeared to have not been proofread.
· For some categories that were to be evaluated there were no materials on which to base the evaluation.  An example is that FAM 300 an aspect of teaching that is to be evaluated is “Academic Assessment of Student” but there was rarely a basis on which to make a judgment in this area. Dr. Georgiou noted that the SETEs had a question that addressed this area and that the change to SOTEs may be part of the reason for there being criteria to be evaluated that did not always have supporting documentation.
· The Reading Room did not seem to be conducive to concentrating on the task of reviewing materials.   There was general agreement with this view however it was noted that the requirement of using the Reading Room is designed to protect the security and confidentiality of the personnel materials.
· SOTEs are available electronically but the student comments in this format are not always legible.  This suggests that hard copies of the SOTEs still need to be available for the review process.
· There was variation across departments in how the criteria in FAM 300 were applied.  For example, there was variation in how departments counted/weighted work that a CSUSB faculty member with prior experience completed during the transition from his/her prior position to his/her CSUSB position.  The dean noted that variation is not necessarily inappropriate.
· There were a number of activities listed under community service that appeared to be volunteering. There appeared to be agreement that community service should be related to the profession although the agreement was not uniform.
d. Department profiles: Dean Fleming indicated that Chris will assist each department with gathering and compiling the narrative data for the department profiles.  

e. Chair and Director Evaluations: The dean asked if the departments (Geological Sciences, Health Sciences and Human Ecology, and Physics) who undertook a chair review last year would be willing to act as a resource for the departments going through the process this year.  There was agreement that these departments would send the instruments they used in the chair review to the dean so that she could make them available if requested.
f. Repeat course policy: Changes are being proposed to the Course Repeat policy. There was not time to discuss the proposed changes.
5. Other – None
